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Minutes of the Full Town Council meeting of  
BRADFORD ON AVON TOWN COUNCIL held at St. Margaret’s Hall, Bradford on Avon  

on Tuesday 4th February 2020 at 7p.m. 
 
Attendance – Town Council 
Cllr L Brown 
Cllr S Gibson 
Cllr A Kay 
Cllr J Lynch 
Cllr S McNeill-Ritchie (Chairman) 
Cllr J Parker 
Cllr M Roberts 
Cllr D Taylor  
Mrs S Bartlett (Town Clerk)  
Mr I Brown (Director of Operations) 
Apologies: Cllr E Franklin, Cllr D Garwood, Cllr T Lomax, Cllr D Newton, 
 
Members of the Public:  Trevor Bedeman and 3 members of the public 
 
94. Declarations of interest – none 
 
95. Minutes 
It was proposed by Cllr Kay and seconded by Cllr Parker and with all in favour it was RESOLVED: 
that the minutes of the last meeting held on the 7th January 2020 be accepted as a true record. 
 
96. Matters arising - none 
 
97. Minutes of Committees 
(i)  The minutes for Environment & Planning on the 21st January 2020 were noted. 
(ii) The minutes of the Town Development Committee meeting on the 28th January 2020 were noted. 
(iii) As part of the Town Development Minutes Cllr Brown advised that there will be a Flood Working 
Group a week tomorrow in Chippenham. He asked fellow councillors to email him with their flooding 
issues in various parts of the town. 
 
98. Chairman’s Report 
No report. 
 
99. Traffic Data Collection 
The traffic data proposal was discussed in detail. Trevor Bedeman said that the proposal was a good 
step forward, acknowledging the K.E.R.B. Report and the various quotes by him were all correct. He 
thought there was still more work to do such as statistical errors and underestimates. He said that 
another conversation with Wiltshire Council on congestion and air quality, as a result of the Bath 
Clean Air Zone. 
It was proposed by the Chairman seconded by Cllr Gibson and with all in favour it was RESOLVED: 
(i) To send a reply to Wiltshire Council and thank them for the proposal but it was not the outcome 
that the Town Council was expecting.  
(ii)  To resend the original motion from the Extraordinary Full Council meeting held on the 30th July 
2019. 
(iii) To request another meeting with some urgency, in view of the recent closure of the Cleveland 
Bridge to install a 18 tonne weight limit and the proposed Bath Clean Air Zone.  
 
The meeting closed at 7.38pm.  


